
 

 
Long Island Health Collaborative 

Attendance & Meeting Summary: December 13, 2018 | 9:30-11:30am 
 

Member Attendance: See list attached 

Welcome & Introductions 

• New Data Analyst 

• New Structure 

o Promotions 

 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, welcomes 

committee members to the June Long Island Health Collaborative Meeting. All members 

introduce themselves. Over 35 members are in attendance.  

 

Janine introduces new PHIP data analyst Paul Love (plove@nshc.org). Paul received his MPH 

from Stony Brook University and after working as a product and sales analyst at the Solo brand 

of the United States Luggage Company, is looking forward to using his health data analytics 

skills. 

 

Kim Whitehead has been promoted to Manager of Communications and Operations. In her new 

role, she will continue to oversee all marketing/communications activities connected to the 

grant, and will now also ensure that the day-to-day operations of grant activities proceed as 

scheduled. 

 

Pascale Fils-Aime has been promoted to Community Health Coordinator. She will now oversee 

several PHIP programs, and we will look to her experience in community health to help us 

better service Long Island Health Collaborative participants and to expand into other areas of 

programming. 

Updates 

• LIPHIP/LIHC Strategic Plan 
Updates to the LIHC Strategic Plan were approved by the Steering Committee earlier this 

month. Updates include:  

• Program background, strategy, implementation, evaluation 

mailto:plove@nshc.org
https://www.lihealthcollab.org/filesimages/Member%20Resources/LIPHIP%20Founding%20Documents/LIPHIP%20STRATEGIC%20PLAN%20_Final.pdf
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• Core Clusters and reference to our September 2017 Collective Impact Think Tank 

• New short- and long-term evaluation overviews 

• Updated SWOT Analysis of the Long Island Health Collaborative 

Look Backs 

• Food Cluster 

• CCHL + LGBTQ Module 

• Library Asset Mapping Project 

• Other Grants 

• Data Output 

Food Cluster – The logic model for this cluster’s activities has been completed. The process of 

developing a collective data dashboard for the group’s activities is underway. We will be 

reconvening the cluster shortly to work on goal setting. 

 

CCHL – 2018 is the second full year of the Cultural Competency Health Literacy Train-the-

Trainer program. The program is in a constant state of improvement due to a steady stream of 

participant feedback. In 2018, 342 service providers participated in the program, bringing our 

total number up persons trained in either the staff training or Master Facilitator training to 1,550. 

 

LGBTQ Module – The LGBTQ Consortium has finalized their training curriculum, and 

members are currently holding their required sessions. Similar to the CCHL Program, an 

evaluation plan is in place, data from which will be collected and analyzed in the beginning of 

Q1 2019. 

 

Library Asset Mapping Project – Dr. Lisa Benz Scott of Stony Brook University and Pascale 

Fils-Aime have worked to interview 14 libraries in Suffolk County using IRB approved tools to 

demonstrate libraries’ impact on their communities. There is a strong correlation with town 

demographics and type of programming offered (i.e., low needs/high resources = enrichment 

programming versus high needs/low resources = social service programming). The research 

has found an increasing number of libraries focus on programming and aiding patrons, in 

addition to their book rental services. These findings and the subsequent report will be 

distributed to libraries to aid in applying for grants, demonstrating value to the community, etc. 

In Q1 of 2019, we hope to share with the committee the other components of the library 

https://www.lihealthcollab.org/member-resources/cchl
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research project, including the interactive asset maps for both community members and 

research initiatives. 

 

Other Grants – Currently we are partners with the following grants: 

• Kohl’s Keeping Kids Healthy/Cohen Children’s Medical Center 

• Eat Smart NY 

• Pedestrian Safety Grant/GTSC 

• Northwell Health’s BFREE 

 

Data Output – Successfully wrote and distributed the following thematic reports: 

• Physical Activity in Adults - A Look into the Long Island Region 

• Dietary Habits in the Region - The Prevalence of Diabetes and Hypertension on Long 

Island and their Correlation with Nutrition/Eating Habits 

• Obesity in the Long Island Region 

• A report on alcohol dependency is currently in the works and will be available soon. 

Look Forwards 

• Chronic Disease Self-

Management Program 

• CCHL 

• Community Health Assessment 

Survey 

• Focus Groups 

CDSMP Program – QTAC, who held the umbrella license for this program, is dissolving on 

December 31, 2018. We are working together with experts in the region on how to apply for a 

license to aid in hosting or training new peer leaders for the programs. 

 

CCHL – Suffolk Care Collaborative will be hosting the first CCHL TTT session of 2019 on 

January 29th! A 3rd refresher event, where master facilitators are invited to give feedback on 

the CCHL program, will take place on January 14th, 2019. Also, an evaluation report for the 

CCHL program is currently in draft form. 

 

Community Health Assessment Survey – We have finished inputting 2018 surveys, which 

were due by December 15. Paul will begin analyzing the collected data by January 2019. 

https://www.lihealthcollab.org/filesimages/Data/Q1%20LIHC%20Data%20Report%20-%20Physical%20Activity.pdf
https://www.lihealthcollab.org/filesimages/Data/Q2%20LIHC%20Data%20Report%20-%20Nutrition.pdf
https://www.lihealthcollab.org/filesimages/Data/Q3%20LIHC%20Data%20Report%20-%20Obesity.pdf
http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=lkbumitab&oeidk=a07efwnglzacda05bfa
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2019-master-facilitator-refresher-session-registration-52531176162?utm_source=CCHL+Master+Facilitators&utm_campaign=e12f051d1a-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2018_12_19_09_13&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_a2df3fff42-e12f051d1a-204066077
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Findings will be distributed to members. 

 

Focus Groups & CBO Key Informant Interviews – All of the disclosure statements, 

screeners and interview guides have been approved by the planning committee and are ready 

for use. EurekaFacts has begun the recruitment for the Focus Groups which are slotted to 

begin January 7th. The four locations secured for the Focus Groups include the Brentwood 

Library, Riverhead Free Library, Elmont Memorial Library and Hempstead Library. Both 

projects will be complete by mid-January and then a full summary report for each part. 

LGBTQ Health, an awareness-raising 
training 

• presented by Mila Madison & 

Mena Falco, Transgender 

Resource Center of Long Island 

Since October, 264 service provider in various clinical and academic roles have been trained 

on implicit bias, vocabulary, health disparities, and best practices by our 6 LGBTQ Consortium 

Members  (LGBT Network, Pride for Youth, Transgender Resource Center, Stony Brook Center 

for Public Health Education, Anthony Santella from Hofstra University, and PULSE Center for 

Patient Safety Education and Advocacy). We thank members who chose to participate in our 

session of the LGBTQ Health Awareness Training presented by LGBTQ Consortium members 

Mila & Mena from The Transgender Resource Center of Long Island.  

 

If you have an interest in holding this hour-long training at your organization, please contact 

Pascale (pfilsaime@nshc.org) to be connected with one of our consortium members! 

Adjournment The 2019 Collaborative meeting dates are: 

1. Thursday, February 14, 2019 (our sixth year anniversary!) 

2. Wednesday, April 10, 2019 

3. Wednesday, June 12, 2019 

4. Wednesday, August 7, 2019 

5. Wednesday, October 16, 2019 

6. Wednesday, December 11, 2019 

Unless specified otherwise, meetings will take place at the Matrix Corporate Park Conference 

mailto:pfilsaime@nshc.org
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Room at 1393 Veterans Memorial Highway in Hauppauge, NY. As always, we are incredibly 

thankful for all our members do to drive LIHC initiatives. We look forward to seeing you all in 

the new year!  
 

In Attendance: Celina Cabello, Epidemiologist, Nassau County Department of Health; Katia Andrade, Assistant Director, SCO 

Family Services; Genesis Bayuelo, Community Engagement Developer, HealthFirst; Karen Beck, Quality Improvement, Association 

for Mental Health and Wellness; Lawrence Eisenstein, MD, Commissioner, Nassau County Department of Health; Mary Emerton, 

DSRIP Project Manager, CHSLI; Pascale Fils-Aime, Community Health Coordinator, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council; Carolann 

Foley, Director of Community Relations, St. Joseph's Hospital; Michele Gervat, Regional Director, American Heart Association; 

Patricia Gilroy, Manager of Community Benefit, Catholic Health Services – Long Island; Sofia Gondal, Clinical Programs Innovation 

Project Manager, Suffolk Care Collaborative; Virginia Kelly, SCO Family Services; Karyn Kirschbaum, School Health Policy 

Coordinator, Western Suffolk BOCES; Aaron Kumar; Alyse La Rue, Community Project Coordinator, Nassau Queens PPS; Janine 

Logan, Senior Director, Communications and Population Health, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council; Paul Love Data Analyst Nassau-

Suffolk Hospital Council; Maria McCue, CAPP Coordinator, The Research Foundation for SUNY Stony Brook; Sally McGarrity, 

Program Coordinator, Victory Recovery Partners; Grace Kelly McGovern, Director, Public Relations, Suffolk County Department of 

Health; Linda Mermelstein, Chief Deputy Commissioner, Suffolk County Department of Health; Mohini Mishra, Managing Director, 

NORCS & Housing, Self Help Community Service, Inc.; Cara Montesano, Dietitian Stony Brook Medicine, Creating Healthy Schools 

and Communities; Adesuwa Obasohan, Health Program Analyst I, SCDOH, Office of Minority Health; Sue Palo, Director 

Rehabilitation & Community Services, St. Francis Hospital; Eileen Pillitteri, Program Manager, Maurer Foundation; Allison Puglia, VP 

of Programs and Agency Relations, Island Harvest; Miguel Rivera, Community Outreach, Advantage Care; Emily Rogan,  Project 

Manager, CBO Planning Grant, Health and Welfare Council of Long Island; Joseph Sarno, Senior Vocational Case Manager, 

NADAP; Marguerite Smith, Project Manager, Shinnecock Nation; Yvonne Spreckels, Director, Community Relations, Stony Brook 

University Hospital; James Tomarken, MD, Commissioner, Suffolk County Department of Health; Kymona Tracey, Manager, NYU 

Wintrop; Tracy Wallace; Kim Whitehead, Communications and Operations Manager, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council; Althea 

Williams, Director, Community and Practice Transformation, Stony Brook University Hospital; Kate Zummo, Director, Community 

Education, South Nassau Communities Hospital.  
*** Due to sign in app glitch, this is not a complete listing of attendees. If your name is missing from the above list, please email pfilsaime@nshc.org to be added. *** 

mailto:pfilsaime@nshc.org

